FOXWOOD HOME OWNERS ASSOCIATION MINUTES

Tuesday, September 25th, 2018

Kevin Finnegan - President o William Austin - Vice-President o June Dolson - Secretary Joseph Graham - Treasurer o Glenn Munson - Corresponding Secretary

Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm with salute to the flag and Invocation by Vice President William Austin

President Kevin Finnegan wished all a "rainy good evening" ... it was a nasty rainy day. Kevin blamed the "change of weather" on Jim Hannon as he just put up the "Fall flag". Despite the rain ... over 50 showed up. Kevin welcomed new people. A quarum was present.

Pool and Bocce Courts are closed for the season ... summer is over.

Please be sure to sign up at the table to make sure your dues are paid. Christmas party is coming up and you must be an HOA member to attend without paying a higher price.

Medical bottles are still available to put in your refrigerator with a list of your health medications in case of an emergency.

At our last HOA meeting in June, Bill Austin announced that he was stepping down as our Foxtale Editor. Dave and Maryann Soika will be taking over as our Foxtale Editor's. Our Foxtales will have a new look. A big thank-you to Bill ... we appreciate all the time and effort he spent as our Foxtale Editor. Good luck to Maryann and Dave.

Please remember that when renting the Clubhouse for a private party ... the Game Room, Card Room, Library and also Exercise and Bingo Rooms downstairs are OFF-LIMITS.

Thank you to our coffee ladies Eileen Moylan and Flo Chase and tonights 50/50 guys ... Frank Wildenauer and Jim Hannon.

Facebook and Bill Fox are both running well. Thanks to Paul Spina for all his Computer help. Sign up to get current Foxwood information on your e-mail Website.

Bocce is done for another season ... 2 teams came out in first place ... they ended up playing in the dark using their cell phones for lights. Thanks to Frank Wildenauer and Carlo Pecoraro for running Bocce and for Angela Pecoraro for doing the "stats".

Also a big thanks to Tom Rossi for getting the new courts up and running ... all enjoyed the new courts. Next year hopefully we will have a 3rd Bocce court available.

Elyse Ray will be hosting a meeting on Monday, October 1st at 7 pm along with Eileen Moylan to come up with suggestions for new equipment needed for our gym. Recommendations will then be given to Peter. If interested in new equipment for our Gym ... please come to this meeting.

The pool season went well ... no complaints were received.

The pool table was recovered.

Clubhouse rugs and curtains have been cleaned.

Phone has been fixed.

Collection of old drugs was very successful ... over 20 pounds of drugs were collected.

Bob Boswell is stepping down as Health Needs Coordinator ... Mike Moylan will be taking over this job. Please do not leave old equipment at the clubhouse ... please call Mike in #32.

Foxtale advertiser Sandra Altan will be hosting a Medicare Educational Health Seminar on Wednesday, September 26th at 1 pm in the Clubhouse. Please attend and learn about Medicare changes and supplemental insurance changes for 2019.

Saturday horse-shoes with Bob Edwards.

Golf with Jerry Dolson still going strong ... most likely will play up until December.

Please pick up after your pets.

Regarding Speeding ... PLEASE SLOW DOWN ... before we have a fatality!

CVS has asked to come to our clubhouse to give Flu shots. With Medicare ID health Insurance Cards shots are free ... no co-payment. A sufficient show-of-hands will allow Kevin to make an appointment some time in October for Flu-Shots here in Foxwood.

Please patronize our advertisers. They contribute so much extra money to subsidize many of our HOA affairs. Just give them a call.

A motion was made by Mary Lee Feldman and seconded by Jim Windsor to appoint John Monahan and Dick Redican to be our Nominating Committee.

The Vail Levitt Theatre in Riverhead will be presenting a play "The Bad Seed" on Saturday/Sunday ... October 27th/28th ... along with a Price/Fix meal after the show at the Dark Horse Restaurant next door. Sounds like a reasonably good deal.

Help is needed for a Yard Sale next year. Bob and Janet Edwards have stepped down. Peter agreed that this past yard sale was successful and worked out well by having it at everyone's own driveway ... made preparations a lot easier for all residents. John and Susan Cacciola in #26 have offered to take on the Yard Sale for 2019. Date to be determined.

MaryLee Feldman responded to our "Turkey Situation". She reported that another resident had called the DEC complaining about the over-population of turkeys here in Foxwood. In response to her complaint she was advised to STOP FEEDING THE TURKEYS. Sounds like a SENSIBLE SOLUTIOIN. Unable to find FOOD ... possibly THE TURKEY'S WILL LEAVE. Thank you MaryLee for this informative information.

Ambulance response doing well.

Peter has signed a contract and will be black-topping part of Section 1 the middle of October.

Cathy Hannon suggested that all Veterans please contact June Dolson to make sure they are on our Veteran's list ... actually just add your name to the current list in the Office.

Tom Rossi questioned putting up markers so that the sno-plows will not dig up front lawns. However unfortunately no one seems to pay attention to these markers.

Cathy Hannon asked about the possibility of getting an area for a "dog run". Kevin will ask Peter.

Building is almost done here in Foxwood ... there are just 3 lots left in Section II. When completed ... that will make a total of 94 houses in Section II.

November Atlantic City trip has openings. If interested please call Artie VanRiper.

It was asked if the snow plows in the Club House parking lot could be moved to make room for parking spaces for Foxwood trips.

Minutes are not read at our monthly HOA meetings due to a motion that was made by Pete Mosia to refrain from the reading of the minutes. However the minutes are always posted on the Foxwood Website and also a copy of the minutes is in a red "HOA Minutes" book in the Library.

Treasurer's report by Joe Graham: See attached

Corresponding Secretary's report by Glenn Munson: See attached

Recreation Committee Report by Flo Chase: See attached

A big thanks to all for attending our Recreation events. New Recreation members are needed. Angela Pecoraro will be leaving in January.

Our Veterans Breakfast in November will receive a \$500 subsidy. The Recreation Committee had money left over from the 4th of July party. A motion was made by Helen Mosia for \$500 for the Veterans affair and seconded by Joe LaGennusa.

And since more money is in our HOA account due to advertising ... we should be able to subsidize the annual Christmas Party with \$6,000 for this year's Christmas Party at Georgio's instead of last year's subsidy of \$5,000. The Christmas Dinner-Dance will be at Georgio's on Tuesday, December 11th. Not sure yet of the cost pp but it will be slightly higher than last year.

Cathy Hannon suggested a "bus" to transport our residents from Foxwood to Georgio's for the Christmas party. This is possibly a thought but there would have to be a fee charged for those who want to use this transportation.

50/50 by Frank Wildenauer and Jim Hannon:

40% or 2nd place of \$22 to ... Debbie Rossi # 243

60% or 1st place of \$34 to ... Debbbie Rossi #243

Next HOA meeting on October 23rd ... the 4th Tuesday of the month.

Meeting adjourned at 7:55 pm.

Respectfully Submitted June Dolson, Secretary

Opening Balance			\$8,127.61	
Foxtales Ads		\$2,435.00		
Club House Rental		\$500.00		
FVHOA Dues		\$120.00		
50/50		\$104.00		
Refunds				
	Total Deposits	\$3,159.00	\$3,159.00	
Checkbook Balance			\$11,286.61	
Withdrawels				
Foxtale Ptg		\$317.40		
Calling Post		\$239.90		
Office Sup	plies			
Secreteria	l Supplies			
Donations				
Subsidies		\$1,500.00 \$45.93		
Refreshme	Refreshments			
	Total Withdrawels	\$2,103.23	\$2,103.23	
Checkbook Balance			\$9,183.38	

CORRESPONDING SECRETARY'S REPORT

By: Glenn Munson

Tuesday, September 25th, 2018

Get Well Cards Sent to:

Irene Monahan #246
Bob Halinar #131
Joe Spano #97
Dominick Capobianco #94
Mickey Coppola #126
Tom VanRiper #9
Yolanda Catalano #6
Tom Hall #244
Buddy Andreotta #16
Anna Grefe #52
Herman Prager #149
Dorothy Lederle #50

Sympathy Cards Sent to:

JOHN DUNLEAVY #88

For the Passing of His Wife Marie #88

JOE DIGREGORIO #113

For the Passing of His Wife Marion

Foxwood Village Rec Committee Financial Statement of Activities June 26, 2018 - September 25, 2018 Reported at September 25 Meeting

6/26/18				\$1,687.84
	Reciepts			
	4th of July tickets sold	119	1,815.00	
	4th of July Subsidy		1,500.00	
	Ice Cream Social tickets sold	90	270.00	
	Labor Day tickets sold	73	1,095.00	
	Total 50/50's		294.00	
	Total Receipts			\$4,974.00
	Disbursements			
	4th of July expenses		2,709.35	
	Ice Cream Social expenses		136.28	
Labor Day expenses			879.25	
	Raffle tickets for 50/50 29.34			
	Keys 64.52			
	Ink for flyer printing		65.16	
	Total Disbursements			3,883.90
9/25/18 Closing Balance			\$2,777.94	